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I hope you all had a wonderful spring break! �The year is winding down, vacations are in the works, and the Riverside students have that end of the year gleam in their eyes. But before we can enjoy the sun and fun of summer, we have several important events coming up at our wonderful school. 


First and foremost comes NJASK testing in May for our students in grades 3-5 and ITBS (IOWA) testing during the last week of April for grade 2. Undoubtedly, this can be a stressful time for the entire Riverside family, but there are many valuable resources available to keep you informed and anxiety-free. On the back page of this newsletter I have provided a link to the New Jersey Dept. of Education webpage on elementary school assessments. There, you can find a wealth of information on the NJASK assessment, including sample tests and an online version of the parent manual. For parents of students in grades 3-5, please note that a hard copy of the parent manual has been sent home with this newsletter. 


I serve as Riverside’s site coordinator for the NJASK and ITBS tests. If you have any questions or concerns regarding the tests or the testing process, please feel free to call or e-mail me and I will get back to you promptly.  


In addition to testing, spring is a time for our 5th grade students to begin thinking about the transition to the middle school. This can be an exciting experience, but also very stressful for some students. I will be meeting with the middle school counselors toward the end of the spring in an effort to help ease this transition.


Please know that I am always available should you wish to speak with me regarding your child’s progress at Riverside. Have a great spring!


Sincerely,�Ben Samara�Riverside School Counselor 









































With summer fast approaching, here are a few fun, healthy and family-oriented ideas to help pass the time (adapted from www.funattic.com):





Visit the zoo.


Visit an art, history or science museum.


Go to the park. Pack a picnic lunch and invite some friends!


Go fishing. Have your child learn about the different types of fish he or she could catch.


Go biking or hiking.


Go to your public library. There are many great activities and programs going on all summer long.


Do community service work. Pick up litter in a park, work in a shelter serving food or contact someone to find out ways the whole family can give back to the community.


Teach your child how to cook and bake. Measuring and learning to follow recipe instructions is a great experience for children.


Have your child write down their thoughts, feelings and experiences in a journal. Always keep them in the habit of writing!


Write letters to your friends and family. You can even send some of those wonderful works of art that are usually overflowing in your home!



































What’s New?





Summer Ideas





New Jersey Department of Education


http://www.state.nj.us/education/assessment/es


The Elementary School Assessment page on the NJDOE website contains helpful information on the NJASK assessment, along with links to a parent guide, sample tests and manuals.


Family Education


http://www.familyeducation.com


A robust website for parents of children at any age. Family Education features tips for parents on topics such as health, entertainment, education and much more.


A Parent’s Guide to Internet Safety


http://www.fbi.gov/publications/pguide/pguidee.htm


A thorough and informative article from the FBI on internet safety. Topics include precautionary measures, warning signs, frequently asked questions, and helpful definitions.
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Parents can always help by making sure 


	their children eat well and get plenty of 


sleep. This is especially true at �testing time.





Parents should support their children in 


	all academic work. Children should be 


	provided with time and a quiet place to 


	do homework.





Parents and children should make 


	opportunities to read to each other. 


	Children should be encouraged to talk 


	about school and homework and to 


	communicate and express ideas to 


	their parents.



































About Mr. Samara

























































































Ben Samara is Riverside’s School Counselor. He is available to answer any question you may have about your child’s academic, emotional or social progress. 


Phone: (609) 806 - 4200 x6724


E-Mail: ben_samara@monet.prs.k12.nj.us


Riverside Room #: 24





Have You Filled A Bucket Today?


	By Carol McCloud


 


This book is one of the best I have seen in terms of teaching children about the impact of their words and actions on others. “Have You Filled A Bucket Today?” has won numerous awards, including the Mom’s Choice Award for best children’s picture book. 





I have used the book in a handful of classroom lessons throughout the year and I have also coordinated with several teachers on “bucket filling” activities with great success. It has proven to be a wonderful tool.





Try reading the book at home with your child and discussing what it really means to be a bucket filler! 





Book of the Month 








May 3-6


NJASK Testing: Grade 5


May 10-14


NJASK Testing: Grades 3 & 4


May 31


Memorial Day


June 23


Last Day of School!

















Helpful Websites
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Summer Is Coming!








Important Dates
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Preparing for Testing 





















































































































































